IF YOU DON'T HAVE P-4 IN YOUR COLLECTION, drop a note to
editor Floyd Walker (Box 82, Grandview, MO 64030) and send
along an SASE. P-4 is the perfin of STEVE PAVLINA who is
currently president of the Mailer's Postmark Permit Club.
Steve has generously supplied some extra copies (all used)
of his perfin which we'll pass along as long as the supply
lasts. If you'd like the perfin on cover, write Steve at
208 Allegheny Avenue, Cheswick, PA 15024. Steve has been
using a perfin since 1950 and an MPP since 1951.





